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• Children Ministry

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS TO YOU ALL! The Lord has granted us one more year 
to celebrate His birth. The Son of man is come to seek and to save that which was 
lost. I am thankful that He sought me and bought me with his redeeming blood. 

The  Shiloh  Baptist  Bible  College  has  celebrated  Christmas  on  15th  along  with  the  Local 
Church. The Lord had brought many visitors to the celebrations and we thank God for the 
opportunity to preach and proclaim about Jesus and the purpose of His birth. There were over 
two hundred people, among whom there were quite a bit of unsaved visitors. Please pray for 
the seed that was sown, that it would multiply in the hearts of the people.

          Christmas is the season which we use as an opportunity to reach out our communities 
with the love of our Lord Jesus. We were able to conduct several semi-Christmas programs in 
couple of our branch Churches. The latest was in a village called Seripally. We had a Christmas 
program right in the middle of the street,  and invited over the village chief and the other 
dignitaries from the government. We cut the Christmas cake and had them greet the people. 
The Lord has given us the opportunity to share the clear gospel to the people including the 
village officials.  We are so thankful  that almost all  the village got to listen to the message 
through loud speakers. Please pray for the fruit.

          My wife and I prayed for a son, after our wedding in 2004, and the Lord answered our 
prayer and blessed us with Johanan in December 2005. So this is his last month as a minor. He 
will be 18 this December. We are so thankful to God for His gracious gift, and we named our 
son, Johanan, which means God is Gracious. He finished his high school and is intending to 
apply in International Baptist College and Seminary for his college. He is struggling a bit to 
clearly understand what the Lord wants him to do. We appreciate your prayers for Joe. God 
willing we will start the application process soon with IBCS. Please pray that everything would 
go smoothly - the application process, paperwork and for theVisa. 

          Please continue to pray for the financial needs of the ministry. Our FCRA is still not yet 
approved.  There are couple of Church building projects that need to be completed also.  I 
appreciate your prayers.

          The Lord has opened us the opportunity to come in contact with three different ladies 
who have been visiting our Church at Toopran since two weeks. My wife and I have been to 
witnessing to them. Please pray for Lavanya, Lalitha and Rajitha.

Thank you very much for standing with us in the ministry and for your continued support, 
without which we would not have been doing what we are able to do now. Thank you and God 
bless you all! Once again, MERRY CHRISTMAS, and A VERY BLESSED NEW YEAR 2025!

Yours in India,

Solomon, Sandhya, Johanan and Jessika
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